20 October 1953

Mr. James C. Coggill Attorney at Law 2500 Wisconsin Avenue, N. W. Washington 7, D. C.

Dear Jim:

It is nice to hear from you after all this time, and I am interested to hear that you are working with the Department of the Army. From time to time in the last few years I have had occasion to do business with the new General Counsel, John Adams.

I had a pleasant talk with and have forwarded her file to the Personnel Office with the request that they do what they can. As I told her, my Office is staffed to its ceiling and is a very small one.

If I make one of my rare trips to the Pentagon, I shall try to stop by. Meanwhile, Jeanne sends her best regards.

Very truly yours,

Lawrence R. Houston General Counsel

OGC: LRH: jeb

cc: Personnel Office

OGC chrono

OGC subject "Applicants-H"

STATOTHR